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Newsletter Contacts 
 
We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 
Information, articles, and letters printed in the 
Criterion that are provided by members of the 
community do not necessarily represent the 
thoughts or views of the Council.  
The Criterion is available from the first Thursday of 
every month and copies are available from. 

 Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
 Streaky Bay Newsagency 
 Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
 Haslam 
 Wirrulla General Store 
 Poochera Hotel 
 Port Kenny General Store 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the 
Council website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre. 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
T: (08) 8626 7033 
 
Deadline for submitting articles for the October 
edition is 5pm, Friday 28 October 2022. 
 
WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community 
criterion is forever growing, and we would like to 
hear your thoughts on what we can do to improve 
– please email criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or 
call into the Visitor Centre and speak with the staff.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Elected Members 
 
Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
McGowan, Trudy – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 549 844 
E: 
Cr.McGowan@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Limbert, Greg – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0428 816 837 
E: Cr.Limbert@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Redding, Nick – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0427 261 061 
E: Cr.Redding@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Sally – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0459 499 454 
E: Cr.STrezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
 
 
 

 
  

ROYAL ASSOCIATION OF JUSTICES OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. - WEST COAST GROUP 
 

STREAKY BAY  

Peter McNicol JP 14129 8626 1328 
0427 261 328 

Streaky Bay     

Trevor Berry JP 20951 0429 164 883 Streaky Bay PORT KENNY 

    Ian Gunn JP  8625 5052 Mt Cooper 

Jim Lange JP 30786 0428 261 776 Streaky Bay Hon. Graham 
Gunn 

JP 8625 5056 Port Kenny 

John Rumbelow JP 15772 0400 222 929 Streaky Bay     

Sue Rumbelow JP 30632 0427 468 000 Streaky Bay WIRRULLA 

John Wharff JP 0428 846 046 Streaky Bay Denise Watson JP 20492 8626 8046 Wirrulla 

Susan Ramsey JP 0417 855 931 Streaky Bay Mark Slattery JP 32678 8626 8065 
0427 715 848 

Wirrulla 

    POOCHERA/CHANDADA 

    Dot Brace JP 31699 8626 3072  Poochera 

SCEALE BAY / CALCA Eileen Lynch JP 31573 0427 263 060 Poochera 

John Cash JP 8626 5025 Calca W (Bill) Carey JP 10990 8626 3109 Chanada 

Group Chairman: Mr John Rumbelow 0400 222 929 

Group Secretary: Mrs Susan J Rumbelow, 4 Redlyn Court, Streaky Bay SA 5680, 0427 468 000 
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Council News

FROM THE CEO'S DESK 

: Preparing for bushfire season

As part of Council’s role, we meet with various service
providers to discuss preparedness for the various
emergencies which can face our region (the Zone
Emergency Management Committee). Recently we have
spoken about the influx of new residents to the region
and how they may have come from areas where
bushfires aren’t a strong threat and don’t understand the
need to prepare for fire season. To assist in
understanding this, I’ve supplied below some valuable
information from the SA Country Fire Service: 

1. Prepare now: clear around your property, pack an
emergency kit and know your closest Bushfire Safer
Place.

Did you know that nearly half of South Australians living
in bushfire prone areas don’t know the meaning of their
local Bushfire Safer Place or where to find it?
This bushfire season, make sure you know the
difference between your Bushfire Last Resort Refuge
and Bushfire Safer Place. If you live in or near one, make
sure you include this in your bushfire plan and know
how to use it.

Emergencies do happen, anytime, anywhere. Make sure
you pack an emergency kit with essential items and
keep it in a handy place.

The simple things can save your life. Clear around your
property to reduce, remove and manage vegetation
within 20 metres of your home and within 5 metres of
any sheds and garages. Remove any other flammable
materials close to your home and sheds.

2. Plan ahead: do your 5-minute bushfire plan and
share it with loved ones today, and plan for all your
pets and livestock.

Making a choice when a bushfire threatens is too late.
Your safety and survival during a bushfire will depend on
how prepared you are and the decisions you make, and
a written bushfire plan will take the pressure off you and
avoid arguments and delays.

The care and transport of pets and livestock before,
during and after a fire is something that should be
considered with bushfire safety. You can avoid
heartache if you include pets and livestock when you
develop your bushfire survival plan.

You could be at risk travelling in South Australia during
bushfire season. Recognise the warning signs and learn
what to do to keep yourself safe.

House fires also happen every day. The biggest tragedy
is most house fires are preventable so make sure you
have a Home Fire Escape Plan.

3. Stay informed: check the fire danger rating each
day and stay informed using more than one source of
information in case a fire starts near you.

Fires can threaten suddenly and without warning. You
need to be prepared to enact your Bushfire Survival
Plan without receiving any emergency warning.

To prepare, you should:

• Know the daily Fire Danger Rating for your area
• Understand the different Bushfire Warning levels
• Watch for signs of fire, especially smoke and flames
• Act decisively the moment you know there is danger
• Put your Bushfire Survival Plan into action (avoid a
"wait and see" response)
• Stay informed using more than one source of
information
Do not rely on a single source for emergency warning
information.

 

Check the Fire Danger Rating each day

The Fire Danger Rating is an indicator of how dangerous
a bushfire could be if it did occur. It is not a predictor of
how likely a bushfire is to occur; it should be used as an
early indicator to trigger your plans. The Bureau of
Meteorology forecasts the rating each day. The higher
the Fire Danger Rating, the more dangerous the fire
conditions.

You need to understand the Fire Danger Rating to help
you assess your level of bushfire risk and to decide what
actions to take. The Fire Danger Rating will help you
understand the predicted bushfire behaviour, potential
impacts and recommended actions you should take for
each category level. We recommend you take the time
to review and understand the ratings.

Understand Bushfire Warning levels

Warnings are issued when a fire has started and you
need to take action, however you should never wait to
receive an official warnings before you leave. Make sure
you understand the different levels of warnings but don't
expect warnings to be issued in any particular order -
the first warning you could get could be an Emergency
Warning.
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Council News

Call the Information Hotline

We provide information to the community through the
Information Hotline on 1800 362 361 (TTY 133 677)
including Fire Danger Ratings, fire restrictions, fire
bans, fire regulations, incidents and information
relating to Bushfire Survival during bushfires. You can
listen to a recorded message about fire restrictions or
incidents, or speak to an operator for more information.

Subscribe to CFS emails

To increase access to bushfire warnings and other
important information, we use emails to provide
information on bushfires and other incidents CFS are
attending, as well as other useful CFS information and
diary dates.

To subscribe, email listserv@cfslist.sa.gov.au to
subscribe with the subject "SUBSCRIBE CFS-
SUBSCRIBERS ANONYMOUS" and message
"SUBSCRIBE CFS-SUBSCRIBERS ANONYMOUS".

Listen for radio updates

You can listen to one of our Emergency Broadcast
Partners for emergency warnings and alerts:

• ABC is the official Emergency Broadcaster - local ABC
radio stations broadcast the emergency warnings and
alerts relevant to their area
• FIVEaa Radio
• Sky News Television
• Commercial Radio Australia
We recommend you keep a battery powered or wind-
up torch and radio ready in case the power fails during
an emergency or your mobile service goes down. Test
the batteries regularly.
Stay informed using multiple sources
• Subscribe to bushfire warnings
• Check Facebook @CountryFireService and Twitter
@CFSalerts
• Listen for emergency warnings and have a battery
powered radio in case power or your mobile service
goes out
• Call the Information Hotline 1800 362 361 (TTY 133
677)
• Talk to friends, family and neighbours
• Download the AlertSA app

FROM THE CEO'S DESK CONT
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STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY HOTELS 
EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING FOLLOWED BY ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

18 OCTOBER 2022 

STREAKY BAY AND DISTRICTS MEDICAL CLINIC  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

24 OCTOBER 2022 

 

 
 
 
 
   
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 THE MEMBERS OF STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY HOTELS LIMITED 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY 
HOTELS LIMITED (A.C.N. 007 649 434) (the Company) will be held in the Function Room, Streaky Bay Hotel, 33 
Alfred Terrace  Streaky Bay SA 5680 on Tuesday 18th October 2022 at 7.30pm. 
 
BUSINESS:   

Company replaces its existing Articles of Association with a Constitution pursuant to section 136 of the 
Corporations Act 2001 (Cth).  A draft of the proposed Constitution and an Information Statement in relation to 
the proposed Constitution are available and have been sent to Members for consideration prior to the meeting.  
The Company considers that all other information that may be material to a decision of the Members as to how 
they may vote on the resolution has been disclosed to the Members. 

     
STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY HOTELS LTD 

     NOTICE TO MEMBERS - ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Will be held at the Streaky Bay Community Hotel on Tuesday 18th October at 8.00pm 

 
A printed copy of the Annual Report will be available to Members from the Hotel’s reception from October the 
12th after 2pm and then only during the hours of 9am to 5pm Monday to Friday 

 
RD Stephens 

Company Secretary 
PO BOX 240 

Streaky Bay SA 5680 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
STREAKY BAY AND DISTRICTS MEDICAL CLINIC INC. 

 
NOTICE TO COMMUNITY 

 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
Will be held at the Streaky Bay Community Hotel on Monday 24th October at 7.00pm 

 
A printed copy of the Annual Report will be available at the Meeting. 

 
 

Penny Williams 
Secretary 

Streaky Bay and Districts Medical Clinic inc. 
E: secretary@streakybaymedical.com 

P: 0428 923 042 
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Perlubie Beach Management Survey 
1.  Postcode 
 

2.  Age 
 
 
3.  User (circle all that apply)  

a. Camper   b. Day Tripper   c. Local Resident  d. Adjoining landholder  

e. Visitor   f. Other  

4.  How long have you been accessing Perlubie Beach for? 
 

5. What do you most value about Perlubie Beach? (circle all that apply)  

a. Its location (e.g., close to Perlubie/Eba/Streaky)  b. The environment (beach, shorebirds,  
            sandhills)  

c. The fishing (a good fishing spot)    d. Ability to launch boat from beach  

e. Ability to be able to camp on the beach   f. Safe swimming location  

g. Place to hold events (weddings, birthdays, etc)  h. Use of beach for a day trip  

 

6. Do you think that there should be management options implemented at  
Perlubie Beach to preserve the values identified in question 5 above?   Yes / No 

 
7. Do you think that camping should be banned from the beach permanently?   Yes / No 
  
 
8. Do you think that camping should be banned from the carpark permanently?  Yes / No 
 
 (Skip next few questions if you’ve answered yes) 

9. Do you think camping should be allowed in the carpark area?    Yes / No 
 
10. Do you think there should be times of the year when there is no camping  

allowed?           Yes / No 
 
11. Do you think that there should be designated areas for camping, for example  

a portion of the beach left for day use or shorebird/environmental protection?  
           Yes / No 
 
12. Do you think that camping should be allowed under the shelters, noting this  

would prevent day use of the shelters?       Yes / No 
 

 
13. Should you have to pay more to camp under/have use of the shelters?   Yes / No 
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Perlubie Beach Management Survey 

 

Please return your completed survey to the Streaky Bay Visitor Centre, Council Office, post to PO Box 179 or 

email to info@streakybay.sa.gov.au.  

The survey will close on Sunday, 16 October 2022. 

www.surveymonkey.com/r/37NQ9VN  

 

14. What is a number of campers on the beach that you think is acceptable? (Select one only) 

a. No Limit  b. 120   c. 100   d. 80 

e. 60   f. 40   g. 20 or less 

 
15. What should be the limit to the number of nights you can stay? (Select one only) 

a. 5 nights  b. 7 nights  c. 10 nights  d. 15 nights 

 e. 20 nights 

16. Should all campers be made to be self-contained (toilet/shower facilities)?  Yes / No 
 

17. Is there additional infrastructure that you think should be installed to support  
 camping and day use at Perlubie Beach? 
 

 18. Should we introduce an online booking system?  Yes / No 

19. What price should be applied?  

a. $15 per night   b. $20 per night  c. $25 per night d. $30 per night 
   (Current rate)   
    
e. $35 per night 

20. Should Council consider charging for children or a per van night inclusive of all family members?  

a. Charging for children b. Children free of charge 

 c. Per van per night inclusive of all family members 

21. Other Comments 
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Community Dates and Meefings 

Meals on Wheels Roster 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Tuesday 
11th October  

SA Country Women’s 
Association  

10:30am Meeting & Catch up 1pm Floriculture Demo & 

usual handicraft  
Streaky Bay RSL 

Hall  

Tuesday 
11th October  

Hospital Auxilliary 2pm meeting – if changes occur members will be advised  Elmhaven  

Monday 
24th October 

Streaky Bay & 
Districts Medical 

Clinic 

Annual General Meeting 7pm Flinders Room All 

welcome  
Streaky Bay Hotel  

Friday 28th - 

30th October  

Streaky Bay Area 
School 150yrs 
Anniversary  

A celebration of special events throughout the weekend. 

Info available 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1161672961084144 

Streaky Bay Area 
School  

Sunday 30th 
October  

InStep Dance 
Concert  

WONKA - Concert at 12pm & 4pm tickets required  Streaky Bay Hall  

Sunday 30th 
October 

Streaky Bay Racing 
Club Inc 

Annual General Meeting 4pm Flinders Room All 
welcome 

Streaky Bay Hotel  

Sunday 30th 
October 

Melbourne Cup 
Calcutta 

Front Bar & on the deck 5:30 pm start All welcome  Streaky Bay Hotel   

Monday  Oct 3rd  PUBLIC HOLIDAY Monday  Oct 24th  T & K Johnson 

Tuesday Oct 4th  P Hogan & L Lewis Tuesday   Oct 25th  J Smith & K Trezona 

Wednesday Oct 5th  A & S Bignell Wednesday Oct 26th  L & V Amey 

Thursday Oct 6th  G & M Lee Thursday Oct 27th  H Flanigen & A Sidler 

Friday Oct 7th  S Montgomerie & K Johnson Friday Oct 28th  B Fox & V Benc 

Monday  Oct 10th  G & H Scantlebury Monday  Oct 31st  B & M Black 

Tuesday Oct 11th  K Amey & D Stephens Tuesday Nov 1st  A Tarrant & D Trevena 

Wednesday Oct 12th  G & H Georgiou Wednesday Nov 2nd  P Morgan & J Crabb 

Thursday Oct 13th  J Hollift & J Crabb Thursday Nov 3rd  K Brace & A Goddard 

Friday Oct 14th  N Smith & G Sincock Friday Nov 4th  K Moroney & S Male 

Monday  Oct 17th  L Bubner & A Goddard Monday  Nov 7th  R Giles & K Trezona 

Tuesday Oct 18th  P Pudney & E Williams Tuesday Nov 8th  M & R Swanson 

Wednesday Oct 19th  A Tivy & C Boylan Wednesday Nov 9th  J Williams & S Gilmore 

Thursday Oct 20th  L & G McCarten Thursday Nov 10th  R Smith & A Kelsh 

Friday Oct 21st  L Dunchue & L Kerin Friday Nov 11th  B & C Lynch 

14



Community News

STREAKY BAY INDOOR BOWLS 

Julie Wilds Birthday celebrated at In door Bowls 

The Streaky Bay Indoor Bowls Club welcomed a
special  visitor on September 28, club member June
Francis.

June, who had spent many weeks in the Adelaide and
Streaky Bay hospitals joined players for afternoon tea
and watched the last game of the day.

Another loyal supporter and playing member Don
Miller is at present an in-patient  at the Streaky Bay
Hospital.
Club members and team mates wish June and Don all
the best.

Wednesday September 21st was an eventful day at the
club. Before play commenced a cream and strawberry
pavlova was presented to celebrate the birthday of
club secretary Julie Wild on 26/9.

Nineteen bowlers - the highest number since who
knows when - were drawn to play in teams of 5x3 +
1x4. Only one team scored a win in all 3 games and yes
that team included Julie.

September 21st was also the day Nicki Mayhew joined
the club. Nicki had previously played as a visitor, found
she liked the indoor bowls game and the company so
the next step was to become a club member.

Through September visitors played every Wednesday
and on 3 occasions a door prize was added to the
customary lucky spot and card prize.

Winning teams were:
  Sept.  7 = Cheryl, Jim P., Roger.
  Sept.14 = Roger, John.
  Sept. 21 = Marlene, Julie, Owen.
  Sept. 28= Bev W., Cheryl, Owen.

STREAKY BAY COMMUNITY OPSHOP 

Having been open for a couple of months, we now
feel it is time to show our appreciation for your
support. 

We invite all volunteers & members of the
community to our official opening at 11 am on
Friday 21st October.                                                        

There will be a ‘Ribbon Cutting Ceremony’  
 followed by sausage sizzle.                                            

President: Sandra Quast. Secretary: Julie Wild

VAC SWIM PROGRAM 2022

 

We are busily preparing for the upcoming season but will
keep you informed with the latest locations and their
dates as they are confirmed.

The 2022/23 season block dates are as follows:
Block 1: 19th to 23rd December 2022
Block 2: 2nd to 6th January 2023
Block 3: 9th to 13th January 2023
Block 4: 16th to 20th January 2023
Dates are subject to change

https://www.vacswimsa.com.au/locations

Contact
All booking and specific program enquiries
 (MON-FRI 9:00am-5:00pm):
Surf Life Saving South Australia

P: (08) 8354 6996
E: vacswim@surflifesavingsa.com.au
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Council News

GAZANIA MANAGEMENT

The Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board in conjunction
with the District Council of Streaky Bay (DCSB) are
implementing measures for the management and
control of the pest plant gazania.

Background
Gazania is a weed that is often mistaken for an
ornamental plant because of its white, yellow, orange,
purple and red daisy flowers. This weed thrives in our
climate and is widespread in many coastal towns. The
colourful flowers are deceptive though as this weed
is particularly destructive for our coastal dunes and
alongside roadside vegetation where it forms mat-like
colonies that can exclude all other plants, leading to a
decline in biodiversity.
Once established, it can be very hard to control, as
landholders with infestations on farming land have
recently found out. 
Gazania is a declared plant under the Landscape
South Australia Act 2019. Sale or transport is
prohibited throughout South Australia.  

Management and Control

Plan
Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board and DCSB staff are
commencing a spraying program to target outliers
and small infestations of Gazanias first, before
working towards more heavily infested areas.

Physical control
For effective control, the entire plant - including its
root system - should be dug out.  Minimal disturbance
techniques should be employed. It is recommended
that you first remove and bag the flower heads to
prevent seed dispersal and place them in your
rubbish bin for deep burial.  In situations where the
plant cannot be removed, flower heads should be
taken off before setting seed.  This will prevent the
further spread of seed.  A minimal level of control is
to mow or brush cut the flowers before they develop
and set seed.

Herbicide control
The Weed Control Handbook for Declared Plants in
South Australia offers advice on suitable herbicides
and rates.  A copy of the handbook is available at
www.pir.sa.gov.au. 

Landholders should always read the label of any
herbicide to ensure it is suitable for its intended
purpose and can be used safely. Care should be
taken to avoid herbicide contact with native plants
and any spraying of herbicide in native vegetation
should be left to qualified bushcare operators.

Timing of control
Control is most effective when the plant is actively growing
between June to November.  This can be defined as
having new lush foliage and flowering.  Don’t spray when
the plant is visibly under stress such as wilted.

How you can you help?
Landholders and residents are encouraged to remove
gazania plants from their properties with the aim of
containing the spread in the local area and on the Eyre
Peninsula.

More Information
For further information on the management and control of
gazania, please contact the Eyre Peninsula Landscape
Board Office in Streaky Bay at 15 Bay Road on (08) 8626
1108.

VISITOR CENTRE

Please be advised that the Visitor Information Centre will
be closed on Thursday 13th October as staff will be
undergoing training. 

Business as usual from Friday 14th October.
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Big thanks to the following people and business
groups for donations towards the 2022 STREAKY
BAY GOLF OPEN RAFFLE.

AJAX for kick starting the collection of raffles and
ticket selling, your effort was much appreciated.

SCOTTY worked both days cooking breakfast,
cleaning up, selling tickets, running drinks, well done.

FEZ also worked both days cooking breakfast and
running drinks.

HOGES running drinks and big sponsor.

KYLE, TAPEY, TGG, FLATS, HARRY, TRAVIS, CLINT
Mc, GARRY PEPPER, HOGES, WENDY BROUGHAM,
CROWDERS, SB CHEMIST, SB NEWSAGENCY, SB
BUTCHERS, SURF N STYLE, MYLES, FOODLAND,
IGA, BETTA ELEC, KCs HAIR, TERRACE 24, BROCK,
JUDD EVANS, SHANE MILLER, JASON DARKE,
SCROLL, EYRE WOLF.

Thank you all Dave. 

STREAKY BAY GOLF NOTE OF APPRECIATION 

On the 12th and 13th September a group from Streaky
Bay Probus attended the Probus held in Port Augusta.
The rally is held every year and is run by different clubs
throughout S.A.

Thanks to Shirley/Jim Petty, Mick/Diyls Le Cerf, Colleen
Crowder, Zita Chester and Peter/Jenny Elyward for
representing our club. (see pics below)

For those who missed it we had a  service for John
Talbot Campbell at the cemetery on the 20th
September on what would have been his 90th Birthday.

On the 15th September we had our newest member in
Nick Carroll as our guest speaker. Nick told us about his
time with the performing arts and places he visited as
part of this. A very interesting speech. Thanks Nick. (see
pics below)

STREAKY BAY PROBUS 

There will be pictures in the edition of Probus South
Pacific newsletter.

It is good to see June Francis up and about.

Unfortunaly Don Miller is still in hospital.

Kaye Wait is making a slow recovery.

We are hoping to have Dr Cindy Dennis the new owner of
the dental clinic as our guest speaker on the 20th
October. Please be aware this is correct at time of
printing, but could change due to Cindy’s work
commitments when time comes. 

Don’t forget our November meeting we are having the
FREE diabetes screening/talk.

On the 6th October we hired the community bus for a
visit to the Colton Bakery (for morning tea) the church
then onto Elliston for lunch. This trip was part of Probus
Day Australia wide. Pictures will appear in the next
edition.
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Community News

The Men’s shed held their AGM on the 16th Sept with
most of the committee getting back on. John Lelifeld is
the only change replacing Jim Clarke. Thanks to Jim
Clarke for his time spent on the committee.

The committee is President Bruce Hein, Vice President
Malcolm Brace, Secretary Wayne Miller, Treasurer Jim
Petty four other committee members are Owen Pritchard,
John Wilson, John Lelifeld and Rob Feibig.   

On the 17th September we did the BBQ for the auto
sprint at the airport.

The numbers of competitors and spectators were down
on the day so the results of the BBQ reflected this.

Our next BBQ will be on the 27th November the day after
the Rodeo for the craft market (if we are accepted).

Thanks to our members in Jim Petty, Owen Pritchard,
John Wilson, Bruce Hein, John Lelifeld, Mick Le Cerf, Rob
Feibig and Wayne Miller for their services on the day.
Thanks also must go to Jim Clarke for cutting the onions
up on the Friday before.

We welcomed a new member in Mick Le Cerf to the
Men’s shed. I hope you enjoy your time with us.

We now have our green out the front looking good again
thanks to Mick Le Cerf for mowing and Kym Buttery for
collecting the grass cuttings for the garden.

Still getting small jobs in that we are working on. Some
include repairing some windows with new wood and fly
wire for the Mid West Health ( thanks to Jim and mick),
we have repaired an under bed drawer for someone.

We have delivered the two windows and door for the
cubby house now.

A seat for the skate park is being worked on. (see pic
right)

We now have a new thicknesser thanks to a grant
received from the hotel. We are looking at selling our old
thicknesser which is a Sherwood CT350.

Thanks to Penny/Tony from the hotel for giving us the
chairs/stools  and cupboards from the old pokie room.
We intend to use some of the cupboards for kids
kitchens, the chairs we have put around the table, and
will probably keep some stools but sell off the remainder.   

STREAKY BAY MENS SHED
 

It has been a while since we have submitted a write up
and in this time a lot has changed.

New members bring new crafts, along with the store
having a brand-new look. The interior has had a face lift
with new paint, along with the cupboards and display
stands. A big thankyou goes out to Garry for his painting
expertise.

We will be closed from 12:30 Saturday 8th October and
reopening on Monday 17th  October due to the flooring
being replaced. We would like to thank Eyre Plus,
Ceduna for there generous donation toward this project
and extend our thanks to Renae for facilitating this.

Also, we would like to thank the husbands, partners,
and children young and older for their help shifting
furniture and repairs, along with the Men’s Shed for the
ongoing maintenance work. Mick does a wonderful job
of keeping the grounds and gardens looking lovely.

Some of the new craft items that have arrived are
knitted Ugg boots in 2 sizes and dolls clothing sets, also
available in 2 sizes. A selection of jams and sauces are
also and the shelves, soon to joined by cakes and
biscuits.

We look forward to sharing our newly improved shop
with everyone.

I would like to thank all the girls for their work in
keeping the Craft shop going during the year.

Alison

EYRE CRAFT COMMUNITY CRAFT SHOP
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Community News

SA COUNTRY WOMENS ASSOCIATION INC 

A colourful meeting held in September. Starting with our
roll call of the worst or an interesting hairdo highlighted a
history of experience with dreadlocks, kids with scissors,
fringe cutting with sticky tape, haircut shaping with bowls
on the head, terrible deb ball beehives, hairdresser
adventurous cuts and faux and that ever lovely 80s
perm. Thanks to our models Fay, Rhonda & Alice for
donning wigs throughout the meeting and creating
laughs. Our belles of the day! Supplementing the hairdo
discussion was a display of colourful socks or stockings.
Now this brought out the hippies of the 70s with those
psychedelic leggings! But we cannot forget our comfort
socks – xmas socks, warm socks, bed socks, spotty
socks & Jim Beam socks.

We also welcomed Heather Hendy as a new member.

So that we can start meetings on time at 10.30am it was
decided to have everyone rock up around 10am to set up
morning tea and meeting tables/chairs and of course,
that initial chat, chat, chat.

Floriculture Workshop – floral bowl creation.
Open to everyone. Streaky Bay RSL Hall, Tuesday
11/10/22, 1pm. Bowls can be purchased for 50c. BYO
fresh flowers & greenery. Afternoon tea provided. RSVP
by 10/10/22 to Alison (number below) for set up &
catering purpose. 

New members always welcome.

General: Sharon 0400 622278
Handicraft: Alison 0417 854883 

STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL  AUXILLIARY

Meeting to be held Tuesday October 11th possibly at
Elmhaven 2p.m.if changes occur will advise members
otherwise see you there and always room for new
members !!!!

Quotes still not received re blinds will be good to
have meeting here and members can see what has
been achieved and what needs help.

STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL  COMMUNITY OPSHOP
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Community News

The EP Autosport Club held the Streaky Bay
AutoSprint on the local aerodrome on Saturday 17
September. It was another well attended event with
close competition throughout the day. Drivers must
navigate a course marked with traffic cones requiring
concentration and car control to avoid penalties for
hitting a cone or going in the wrong direction to score
the lowest time for each run. A total of eight runs
were made with a total overall fastest time deciding
the place getters in each class.

The interesting range of vehicles participating
included a 1954 Morris Minor, a 1963 MGB, a 2011
Peugeot TCZ and a 2019 Mazda CX5. The
competition for the open class was tight with just 5
seconds separating first, second and third at the end
of the day. The overall place getters were Rosco
Macdonald 1st driving a Subaru WRX and 1st 4WD
vehicle. Second overall was Alex Chevallier in his BA
Falcon and 1st 2WD. Proving that consistent driving
without penalties pays off was Tim Hawkes, 3rd
overall in the surprising quick Holden Barina. Winner
of the female category was Tammy Roberts while the
fastest junior was Jett Zerk.

The EP Autosport Club thanks the Mens Shed blokes
for catering during the day with a BBQ and drinks for
all to enjoy. The club also thanks the District Council
for their support in allowing the use of the aerodrome
and their helpful staff in cooperating with the club
members to make the day such a success. Bring on
the 2023 event.

STREAKY BAY AUTOSPRINT 2022
 

The Peugeot TCZ driven by Mike Stockdale.

1954 Morris Minor driven by Ross Allen

Morris Minor, MGB, Subaru WRX in the pits.

STREAKY BAY TENNIS CLUB
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Employment
MILLERS AUTO 

Light vehicle mechanic. Qualified. 
Full time work. Start ASAP
Call Callan on 0428 011 099

EYRE COOLING

Refrigeration Mechanic (or 3/4th year apprentice)
Kirk Montgomerie 0428 397 960
Eyrecooling@outlook.com

DISCOVERY FORESHORE CARAVAN PARK 

Front office position, 3 Housekeepers and 1 amenities
cleaner. Weekdays and or weekends. Flexible days. If
you are double vaccinated and have or willing to get
police check and would like to join a great team please
give Jenine a call 0886261666 or drop your resume in.

STREAKY BAY HOTEL MOTEL

Streaky Bay Hotel is seeking a casual cleaner. Please
phone 8626 1008 or email
admin@streakybayhotel.com.au 

Streaky Bay Hotel is currently seeking a breakfast chef.
This is a casual position and the successful person
must be able to work weekends and public holidays. 
To apply for this position please email
manager@streakybayhotel.com.au or phone 8626 1008 

 

 

S  




STREAKY BAY AREA SCHOOL 

SCHOOL SUPPORT OFFICER (SSO) - Expression of Interest

Streaky Bay Area School has a vacancy for a part time SSO to
support the Technical Studies program, for Terms 3 and 4 this
year. Ideally the applicant will have appropriate trade or building
skills, knowledge of safe machinery handling, WHS and an
ability to support students in this area. 

Streaky Bay Area School would like to establish a pool of
people interested in upcoming work as school support officers,
duties will mainly be focussed on classroom support across the
school in Primary, Middle and Senior classes. There may the
possibility of some work in the Community Library,
Administration or across the grounds. The roles are likely to be
part time, applicants are welcome to nominate their areas of
strength or year level preferences.

All successful applicants must undertake a Working with
Children Check, Reporting Abuse and Neglect (RAN) training
and hold an approved educational first aid certificate.

Please contact Chris Roberts or Tim O’Reilly for more
information or to express interest in these positions on
86261202.
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With excitement and nerves building we finally headed
to the Royal Adelaide Show to present our hard work
over the last 3 terms, to the skilled and specialised
judges. Upon arrival it was “all hands on deck” as we
were given only 2 hours to set up our pit display before
scrutineering and presentation to the judges.  This was
quite challenging as we had to ensure we met strict
presentation guidelines within the timeframe and
problem solve on the spot when things didn’t go as
planned.

The F1 In Schools State Finals were held at the Royal
Adelaide Show last week. Our school was lucky enough
to enter three teams into the competition consisting of
year 8 and 9 students. We entered two Development
Class Secondary teams and one Professional Class –
Secondary Junior team.

To be successful in attending the finals there were strict
rules and regulations to adhere to across each
component of the competition. We had to work together
as a team comprising of Team Manager, Social Media
co-ordinator, Engineers (car and wheel structure),
Finance & Sponsorship Manager & Pit Display Designer.
 Each of these roles were equally important to the
success of our teams and commitment, diligence and
excellent time management skills were the key factors
ensuring our teams could represent Streaky Bay Area
School in the finals.

Monday arrived and it was action, action, action! Each
team had time commitments for various events
throughout the day such as verbal presentations,
reaction and automatic time racing of the F1 cars we had
created and pit display interviews. Our teams had to
have no less than two people at their pit-display at all
times (when not attending a judging event), to ensure
the teams were looking organised and professional
throughout the day and could answer questions from
members of the public or rogue judges that came across
their booth!  This time also allowed us to meet and
connect with students from other schools across
Adelaide where we could share our journeys and
observe what had/hadn’t worked well for them.

F1 In Schools 
SA State Finals
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F1 In Schools 
SA State Finals

The final judging day arrived on Tuesday with all
three groups feeling proud and happy with what they
had achieved so far.  The judges paid special
attention to Marea Racing’s pit display and hovered in
deep discussion for quite some time which was very
encouraging!  At 2.30pm the excitement of the rides
and the sugar highs were exchanged for anticipation
and nerves when we headed to the conference room
to be presented with the judges’ final results.  

Streaky Bay Area School was excited to learn
Offshore Racing was successful in winning 3 awards
for Innovation, Outstanding Industry Collaboration
and Best Team Verbal Presentation in their division! 
 What an amazing achievement for this team’s first
year.  Finally, Coastal Racing were announced first
place winners of their division, being declared State
Champions and also receiving the Best Overall Exhibit
in Design and Technology Award! The team was
ecstatic to learn that this accelerated them to the
National Finals to be held in either Sydney or
Melbourne in March 2023!  It was such an exciting
and proud moment to see Streaky Bay Area School
acknowledged at such a competitive level!  Mr
Redden was extremely proud to see his students so
successful and his guidance and support is much
appreciated and valued by the students and staff that
got to be a part of this journey.

Coastal Racing now have an incredible opportunity
ahead of them where they will analyse feedback
received from the judges and make improvements
suggested with creativity and innovation, ensuring
they continue to make Streaky Bay proud when
representing our school community at the National
Finals.  Look out for some fun fundraising events
around town hosted by Coastal Racing to help them
on their journey and please congratulate Ty and his
students on their great achievement when you see
them!  

SA 2022 SA State Finals F1 in Schools & SUBS in
Schools - YouTube
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BECKS MITRE 10
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BUFF LODGE



49 Park Avenue, Streaky Bay 
Open to the public

Monday - Friday
4pm - 8pm



Happy Hour TUESDAY 4-8pm

Casual Darts Thursday
FREE 8 ball table 






NO EFTPOS - CASH ONLY
31



 
For your 

Property Maintenance needs




• Slashing & mowing
• Weed spraying

• General gardening & maintenance
• Bobcat Work & Attachments



Call Greg and Sonya 

0487 445 693






Streaky Bay Marine





Ph: 0417 567 641
(by appointment)



Repairs, Maintenance & Service

Boats – Caravans – Trailers 



• Outboard Repairs & Service 
• Inboard Specialist



• Diagnostic Testing & Boat Steering Specialist



• Boat Code Agent



• Boat, Caravan & Trailer Repairs



Agent for Streaky Bay Self Storage

ABN 46 021 254 145
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Peter Grose
0418 833 072

 
Call for any Termite or Critter Treatment

 
Termite Inspections - Termite Treatments
Crawling Insects - Rodents - Black Ants

 
 Specialising in Always Active 

Termite Baiting System
 

Email petergrose4@icloud.com.au



Chapel, Office, Garden and Crematorium 



1123 Flinders Highway,

Port Lincoln 5606

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au
 

Streaky Bay and Districts
Representative
Peter McNicol



Telephone 0427 261 32835



Streaky Bay Realty
Local Real Estate Agency

Servicing the Eyre Peninsula with 30 years experience
Family owned & operated


Streaky Bay Realty
10 Bay Road, Streaky Bay SA 5680
Contact Travis Barber 0421 925 005

info@streakybayrealty.com.au
www.streakybayrealty.com.au
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O P E N I N G  H O U R S

C O U N C I L  O F F I C E
9 A M - 5 P M  

P  8 6 2 6  1 0 0 1

V I S I T O R  C E N T R E  
9 A M - 3 P M

P  8 6 2 6  7 0 3 3
( H O U R S  S U B J E C T  T O  C H A N G E )
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